
10/18/2022 

NOTICE OF PLANNED SYSTEM MAINTENANCE 

10/18/2022 - REMINDER: Maintenance is still planned to commence beginning 10/24 Timely cycle.  
System constraints will increase with the start of this maintenance. 

DTE Gas has completed an in-line inspection of a pipeline and the subsequent remediation window will 
constrain volumes moving through the pipeline segments and certain points as described below.   

Schedule of Work: 

Segments Impacted Dates Impacted 
Willow, Belle River Oct 24 thru Dec 9 

Gas entering DTE’s system at Willow Run (i.e., ANR Willow Run #9038, PEPL MCON #9028, NEXUS 
Ypsilanti #9219) may be subject to capacity restrictions on the Willow Segment 

Gas entering DTE’s system at any receipt point may be subject to capacity restrictions on the Belle River 
Segment.  Gas destined for injection into DTE Gas Storage (i.e., MAP #9036 – Storage Injection, MAP 
#9501 – IBS Injection) may also be impacted. 

Interruptible storage injections and balancing service capacity may be restricted during the time 
frames listed above. 

It is recommended that GCC Suppliers and Easement nominate their primary receipt locations to avoid 
nomination cuts. 

PLEASE NOTE: This is not a request for EUTs to reduce usage. 

Actual segment capacity will vary depending upon pipeline operations, weather, and market conditions.  

If nominated volumes exceed system capability during these times, there is the potential for 
nomination cuts to be made per Section 3.2 of the DTE Gas Rate Book.   

DTE requests that customers and gas suppliers proactively watch for updates to operational notices on 
DTE’s eNominator system, Gas Noms Webpage, and direct emails during this critical period. 

Please contact your gas account manager with any questions.  For scheduling questions, please contact 
Gas Nominations at 1-833-383-6667. 


